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We have received a copy of the instructions furnished to the officers in command of the expeditionary
force to Lady Franklin Bay, which appear to have given general satisfaction, and probably suffice for all
the purposes of the expedition. Still we regret to find that the services of a naturalist have not been
considered requisite, and that no provision appears to have been made for collecting specimens and
information respecting the Fauna and Flora of the Polar regions. A microscope is not even added to the
list of apparatus provided for the use of the expedition.

Mr. Alfred Russell Wallace in his last work, “Island Life,” observes that there is an enormous waste
of labor and money with comparatively scanty and unimportant results to natural history, of most of the
great scientific voyages of the various civilized governments during the present century. All these
expeditions combined have done far less than private collectors in making known the products of remote
lands and islands. They have brought home, he asserts, fragmentary collections, made in widely scattered
localities and these have been usually described in huge folios, whose value is often in inverse proportion
to their bulk and cost. The same species have been collected again and again, often described several
times, and, not infrequently stated to be from places they never inhabited. The result of this wretched
system, says Mr. Wallace, is, that the productions of some of the most frequently visited and most
interesting islands on the globe are still very imperfectly known, while their native plants and animals are
being yearly exterminated. The remedy suggested by Mr. Wallace, is that resident naturalists at a very
small annual expense, should be appointed, who, he considers, would do more for the advancement of
knowledge in this direction, than all the expensive expeditions which have again and again
circumnavigated the globe.

We are of course aware that most of the many recent expeditions to the polar regions have been
specially organized for the promotion of the physical sciences, but the value of an expert naturalist on
such occasions should not be neglected, and wherever permanent stations are established the naturalist
may be expected to do good work, and even occasionally interpret natural phenomena which are
sometimes inexplicable to the physicist.
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